NEWLAND PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of the meeting of Newland Parish Council held in the Boardroom of The Beauchamp Community at 7.30pm on Monday 6th December 2010.
Present:
Mrs H Jeavons (chair)


Mr A Phillips (vice-chair)
Mr S R Patterson 


Mr T Yapp




Mr J Jenkins



Mrs O Craze
1.
WELCOME AND APOLOGIES

The Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting. There were apologies from Mr R Mitchell and PC Ransome-Williams.
2.
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

There were none.
3.
TO RECEIVE THE REPORT OF THE LOCAL POLICING OFFICER

The PC had given apologies. The clerk noted that she had been in contact with PC Ransome –Williams to request road traffic accident statistics for the parish. She had been advised that these should be obtained from the West Mercia Police Traffic Management Advisor, Mike Digger. Mr Patterson agreed to contact him.
4.
MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING

The minutes of the meeting held on Monday 18th October 2010 were accepted as a correct record of the proceedings and were signed by the Chairman.

5.
TO RECEIVE THE REPORTS OF REPRESENTATIVES OF OTHER BODIES

Worcestershire County Council - Cllr Wells was not present.

Malvern Hills Conservators – Mr A Phillips

Mr Phillips reported that the situation regarding the lease on the St Ann’s Well cafe is ongoing. He also noted that some Conservators have concerns regarding the number of trees on the hills, and the impact these are having on the views.
Footpaths Officer – Mr J Jenkins

There was no report on this occasion.

6.
TO RECEIVE UPDATES ON MATTERS ARISING IN PREVIOUS MINUTES

a)
Missing Letter Box – Beauchamp Community

The clerk reported that she had been informed that the local Post Office expected to receive the box by the 13th December and it would be fitted by the end of the month.

b)
Highways matters

Mr Patterson had contacted Mr Digger regarding road safety, but noted that since no complaints had been received or problems noted by the traffic management section, no action could be taken at the present time.

Regarding the parking at The Swan, it was noted that the general situation was much improved, with problems experienced only during major events.


c)
Licence alteration at The Swan

The Chairman read out a letter from the Head of Legal Services for MHDC, which raised procedural points but did not address the concerns highlighted in her original letter. The point was made in the letter that since her property is immediately adjacent to The Swan, she should have declared an interest in the matter and not participated in parish council discussions or written or spoken on the Parish Councils’ behalf, though she could do so as a private individual.

The point was made that the main concern of the parish council was the way the meeting had been conducted. It was proposed that the vice-chairman and clerk write a holding response to MHDC and also write to the Department of Culture, Media & Sport, under whose jurisdiction the matter falls, asking them to comment on the response from MHDC and to clarify the policy as regards how the meeting should have been conducted.  Proposed by Mr Patterson, seconded by Mr Jenkins, carried unanimously.

d)
Improvements to the footpath outside The Swan


The Clerk to contact Cllr Wells requesting an update.

e)
 Allotment site development


The operation of the allotments at the site was discussed. There was no further action to be taken at the present time.

7.
TO CONSIDER THE BUDGET & PRECEPT FOR 2011/12

The figures previously circulated by the clerk were discussed, in particular the possibility of the parish incurring election costs in the coming year. The clerk was awaiting clarification of the potential costs from the Electoral Services Officer and it was considered prudent to defer the final decision on the precept request until this was received. It was noted that the precept request was required before 31st January 2011 and hence it was proposed by the Chairman that the next parish council meeting be brought forward by one week to Monday 24th January so that the decision could be made then. Seconded by Mr Phillips and agreed by all.
8.
FINANCE

a) Accounts Paid 
None


    Accounts received
None

b) The following accounts were approved and passed for payment:


B.G.S


Lengthsman -October 2010


£154.00

B.G.S


Lengthsman - Novemeber2010 


£110.00

J. Barker

Clerk – October/November 2010 

£365.50
9.
TO ELECT A PARISH COUNCIL REPRESENTATIVE TRUSTEE TO THE MADRESFIELD CHARITIES


Following discussion the Chairman proposed Mr Patterson. The proposal was seconded by Mr Jenkins and agreed unanimously.

10.
COUNCILLORS REPORTS AND ITEMS FOR FUTURE AGENDA


The Chairman and Mr Yapp had both attended the South Worcestershire Development Plan briefing event and summarised the proceedings for the benefit of the meeting. 
It was noted that the parish council needs to submit formal comment before the end of January, having consulted the parishioners regarding the level of development they wish to see in the parish up to 2026.

It was therefore proposed that the Chairman should draft a simple circular to be delivered door to door, asking residents for their views on development within the parish and requesting comment at or before the meeting to be held on 24th January. 
Mr Phillips expressed concern about the proliferation of road signs in the parish and asked members to consider before the next meeting if any of them are unnecessary.

It was noted that in the New Year, there will be major road works to the main Malvern to Worcester road, hence major disruption was likely.

Mr Patterson reported that the ditch adjacent to the main road, just past the bus stop, had been excavated and the footpath is very muddy. He has asked the Lengthsman to take a look at it.

11.
 TO CONFIRM THE DATE OF THE NEXT MEETING

 The next Parish Council Meeting will be held on Monday, 24th January 2011, 7.30pm in the Boardroom of The Beauchamp Community. 

The meeting was closed at 8.55pm.
Signed
...............................................
(Chairman)

Date
...............................................
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